
Community Council Meeting 2023-2024 
February 6, 2024 
7:00am via Zoom 

Welcome  
 
Meeting Dates - 1st Tuesday of every month @ 7:00am via Zoom 
February 6th, March 5th, April 2nd (Spring Break), May 7th  
 
2023-2024 Council Members  

Perry Ridge perry.ridge@byu.edu  Parent 

Amber Maio amberm@provo.edu 801-374-4870 School Employee 

Kim Hawkins kimha@provo.edu 801-374-4870 Principal / Director 

Gaylene Fale little_lillies@hotmail.com  Chair 

Barbie Osorio DeSoto barbiedesoto@gmail.com  Co-Chair 

Dorie Kim dorie.imamura@gmail.com  Parent 

Adrianne Woods adriannewoods83@gmail.com  Parent 

Cameron Waqa cameronchild@hotmail.com  Parent 
Not in Attendance:  Perry Ridge, Gaylene Fale, Barbie Osorio DeSoto, Dorie Kim 
 
Updates 

• Parent Teacher Conferences this week 
• Wildcats Read! Book Club  

*50 books are being sent home with families every Friday until mid-May.  Book Review cards and 
family photos will be posted on bulletin boards throughout the school.  A copy of the book will also be 
available in the library for everyone to read. 

• Wildcats Celebrate the Arts Night - March 21st  
o Teachers sharing ideas 

We will have our Gallery Walk throughout the school and classrooms, story-telling in the library, 
musical performances in the gym, and an art supply for the students. 

 
Safety & Security  

• Safe walking route recommendations sent to the district  
Unsure when we will hear from the city.  Our SRO recommends continuing the conversation of the 4-
way stop by the tennis courts. 

• Additional Fencing 
The district will install additional fencing on the west side to close off the playground.  They will also 
change the fencing on the east side so that we have more security by the breakfast/lunch doors. 

• Safety Week - February 26-March 1 
• We will have a kick-off assembly, color days, daily safety announcements, and posts on Social Media. 

Kim will reach out to our Crossing Guard about her ideas to promote cross-walk safety.  
 
Trustland Plan for the 2024-2025 School Year Ideas 

• Goals  
Since Acadience is a district and school-wide focus, we would like to continue having an Acadience goal.  
Continue to focus on Pathways of Progress since it measures individual students’ growth.  Continue at 
80% until there are two consistent years of reaching that goal, and then consider increasing the 
percentage.  Everyone made the 80% goal last year.  We will see what happens this year. 



Since RISE is a state, district, and school-wide focus, we would like to continue to have a RISE goal.  
Continue the 3% increase for math until we achieve that goal.  Drop the science goal to 3% so it is 
consistent with math.  Once we have more information about Acadience Math, consider adding a goal in 
that area the following year for consistency across Acadience.  

• Funding 
Instructional Assistants are needed for intervention and extension work with students.  They help teach 
our research-based interventions or take groups so the teachers can teach the interventions.  Continue to 
use Trustland money to hire interventions for Kindergarten to 6th grade.  
Find ways to increase the volunteers at Westridge to also help with student intervention.  Adrianne 
suggested a program called RSVP, which is a “senior” volunteer program.  Look at ways to incentivize 
people to volunteer- Free Wildcat T-Shirt.  Amber liked the idea but wants to hire Instruction Assistants 
for interventions due to consistency issues with volunteers. 

 
Other? 
 
Next Month’s Meeting:  March 5th 
Vote on Trustland Plan for the 2024-2025 School Year 
Kim will put the goals and funding together and present the information to the council next month for voting. 
 
Goals & Funding for 2023-2024 
Our goal for the 2023-2024 school year is 80% of Kindergarten through 6th-Grade students will make typical or 
above progress on the Acadience Pathways of Progress (POP) End of the Year (EOY) assessment. The 
Acadience assessment helps teachers determine how students are performing on important reading skills. These 
critical reading skills include phonemic awareness, phonics, fluency, and comprehension. 
 
Our goal for the 2023-2024 school year is that students in 3rd through 6th grade will increase their math scores 
by 3%, and students in 4th through 6th grade will increase their science scores by 5% as measured by the end of 
year RISE test data. 
 
Funding Total:  $93,839.72  
Use of Funds:  Para-educators will provide remediation and extensions for our Kindergarten through 6th-grade 
students 
 


